Minutes of the Board of Trustees Meeting of St Anthony’s School held on Wednesday 9th of August 2017 at 7pm

Present:
Andrew Pink, Emma Blades, George Bouras, Jennifer Ioannou, Sarah Macintosh, Amber Proudfoot, David Sullivan, Anne Dowden, and Sue Renner (Secretary).
Apologies:
Annette Bridgman and Kate Riddell

Prayer:
The meeting was opened with a prayer lead by David.

Welcome:
Paul Roche was welcomed to the meeting.  He was there to discuss Jen’s performance appraisal and update the Board on progress so far this year.

In Committee – Principal’s Appraisal:

The Board went in-committee to discuss the Principal’s Appraisal.
Celebrations and Gratefulness:
The following celebrations and gratefulness were noted:
· Lunchtime Maths Club started by Ronan Kelly
· A very successful Tui Camp fundraising evening run by Helen Revill

· 79% of parent donations have been received (compared to 56% this time last year)

· The school has received 100% funding back from Denise Johnson’s sick leave

Principal’s Report:
Jen’s report was tabled and she spoke to this.

Translation of Maori Name:

Jen and David have met with Deacon Danny Karatea-Goddard to discuss a Maori name for the school.    David gave the Board an update on this meeting and said Danny was pleased to help.   He has come up with a name for the Board’s consideration – Hato Atoni o Parua.   Translated this means St Anthony of Padua.   Sarah pointed out that Parua in Maori means “dirty” and anyone who knows Maori will know this – do we need Parua on the end?  After discussing this it was agreed that David will go back to speak with Danny and ask if we could use a name for “peninsula” or something similar.    The Board all agreed that the first of the name was very good.   Once this has been finalised the Board will share the name with the community.

Action:   David will speak with Deacon Danny Karatea-Goddard again about changing the end part of the Maori name for the school.
Senior Block Renaming:

Annette had drafted a letter to Sister Katrina Fabish, Congregation Leader of the Sisters of Mercy NZ, regarding renaming of the senior block once the refurbishments has been completed.  The letter is asking:

· Sister Katrina to approve the name chosen for the block
· That a representative of the Mercy Order attend the opening of the new block at a time to be confirmed

· That a contribution be made toward the estimated cost of a plaque to go on the block

The Board discussed this and all agreed they liked the name “He Atawhai Block” and for the letter to be sent to Sister Katrina.  However, the Board decided not to rename the classrooms at this stage.

Action:  Annette to send letter to Sister Katrina Fabish
Community Consultation:

Anne had put together another survey, which she said was much the same as before, however, some questions have been worded differently and there is a section on communication.  A small group are testing the survey and then it will be shared with the Board.

Jen has recently had a request from a student asking if long pants could be part of the boys’ uniform for winter, as he gets cold in winter.  The Board discussed this and it was agreed that, for now, Anne will add in to the survey a small piece asking if anyone would be interested in exploring a change in uniform.   

Action:   Anne will add in a question to the survey asking if anyone is interested in exploring options for a new uniform.

Cohort Entry:
The updated Education Act stipulates that students can start school as part of a cohort at the beginning of the term closest to their 5th birthday.   Jen said that whilst she agrees with the concept she recommends that the Board not spend time on this at this point as the number of new entrants coming in next year is not conducive to the amount of work involved in consulting with the community. She recommended that the Board review this again next year. The Board endorsed Jen’s recommendation and agreed it was not a priority for the Board at the moment.
Letters of Thanks:

It was agreed that letters of thanks from the Board to be sent to Ronan Kelly and Helen Revill for their recent initiatives.  

Action:
 Annette will send letters of thanks on behalf of the Board to Ronan and Helen.

Code of Conduct:
Jen said six staff members have signed the Code of Conduct and four haven’t (Nick, Sarah, Tracy and Kate). She was asked why the four had not signed and Jennifer said she has not heard why.

Kahui Ako – CoL:
Jen attended the Interim Stewardship Group meetings on behalf of the Board on the 12th and 31st of July and will be staying on as the representative from our school.  Today Jen attended the Principal’s meeting.   Jen updated the Board on the meeting and went through the updates on the Achievement Challenges that is being put together to present to the MoE.   The Board all agreed with what is being implemented so far.
The Memorandum of Agreement was discussed.   Jen said there are some add ins to go in such as statements about strong protocols and a strong induction process.    Anne asked if we needed to include something on Health and Safety and Vulnerable Children.   Jen replied that our school is responsible for the health and safety of anyone who comes in to the school and any teachers working across schools have already been police vetted with their teacher registration.  The Board were happy with this.

Jen talked about the process for appointing a lead principal and the timeline.  The process will be that an appointments committee will be confirmed by the ISG and they will then advertise for a lead principal with the hopes of making an appointment by the end of the term.
The Board passed a resolution that they all agree with the Achievement Challenges, MOU and the timeline for appointing a lead principal.
Di Drake from the MoE will be attending the next Board to talk to the Board further about the Kahui Ako.
Annual Plan:
The Annual Plan was tabled.   This is really on track now and the Board were pleased to see that there were no more red highlights!

Finance:

The July finance report was tabled and George spoke to this.   He reported that everything is tracking well and income is up.   George said one item to keep an eye on is receivables as there is currently $22,000 showing in there and this includes donations and camp money as well as stationery, uniforms etc.   There is a lot of money sitting in the cheque account at the moment but this is due to the timing of grants and a term deposit that came due in June.
Jen asked the Board for approval to transfer $20,000 in to a new term deposit for four months.   This will be good timing for new furniture for the refurbished senior block.   The Board authorised Jen to go ahead with this.

Action:    Jen to transfer $20,000 to a new term deposit for four months.
Policy Reviews:
Anne reported that she has met with Kate and tabled a report of what they think needs to be done.    Anne said she thinks the SchoolDocs review cycle should be used except for three policies as detailed in her report.   The first one is the finance policy – Anne asked George to have a look at the old one and compare it to the one on SchoolDocs to ensure everything is covered off.  With regards to the Vulnerable Children policy, Anne said she will compare our policy to the SchoolDocs policy to ensure everything important to our school is covered.  Anne will also look at the Health and Safety policies to ensure everything is covered off in this one as well.

Discussion took place about reviewing policies and how to go about this.   Anne said she feels that policy reviews should blend in with portfolios so whoever is in charge of a portfolio (e.g. finance, would then review that policy).  Further discussion and thoughts will need to be had on ways to make this work.

A printout of the 2017 review schedule and the three year review schedule was handed out.   After discussion, it was agreed that everyone needs to have a look at the sheets and then log-in to SchoolDocs to familiarise themselves with the policies.  Anne also talked about the policies not having a catholic feel to them as they are for all schools and said it is important when reviewing a policy to think about that.  Also, a lot of the policies identify with Maori but at St Anthony’s we have a lot of other cultures so that is also something that needs to be taken in to consideration when reviewing policies.
There are three policies that need to be reviewed this term:

· Students with Special Needs/Learning Support

· Appointment Procedure

· Child Protection 

Jen said these policies should be reviewed by Week 8.  Discussion took place on how and who will review. Andrew suggested that everyone have a look at the policies and then follow the review process which is detailed in the Principal's Board Report. The feedback is collated by Jen and sent to the policy committee. Board members will see the feedback in the Appendix of the Principal's Board Report as has happened previously. 

Action:

Please email suggestions for changes around this process, or if anyone is unsure about reviewing a policy, they can read other people’s suggestions/comments. 

Principal’s Delegations:  Anne said these were in our Governance document but were scattered all throughout the policies.   Jen said there should be one list which is signed off by the chair and principal at the start of each year.  It was agreed that something needs to be put together.
Action:

1. George to compare old finance policy to new one to ensure everything for St Anthony’s is covered.

2. Anne will look at the Health and Safety and Vulnerable Children policies to ensure everything is covered for our school.

3. Everyone to log in to SchoolDocs and familiarise themselves with the review schedules and policies.    

4. Everyone to also look at the three policies that are due for review this term and comment on any changes.

Student Achievement:
Sarah and Tracy’s report was tabled.  Sarah said a lot of time had gone in to producing this report to ensure that all of ERO’s comments were taken in to consideration.   Sarah said the comments have been made on the red boxes as ERO said teachers need to comment on why a student is not accelerating – Sarah said this can be quite difficult as the student can be progressing but not accelerating.  Sarah explained accelerating means making more than a year’s progress in a year.
Reading and writing has more acceleration than Maths, but Sarah thinks this could be due to the fact that reading and writing has been the focus of PD this year.  It is also good evidence that the priority learner focus groups are working.

The Board all agreed it was a very good report and thanked Sarah and Tracy for the time they put in to this.   Everyone was happy to have this format for the end of year report.

Innovation in Teaching and Learning Award:
The Board discussed Annette’s recommendation of an ‘Innovation in Teaching and Learning Award’.  The timeline for this would be to announce it to the teachers before the end of term; they will then have the holidays to develop a proposal which would be discussed at the Board meeting in Week 3 of Term 4.   $2,000 is available to the successful applicant and this will be paid out from when the successful applicant is announced until the start of next year.  The proposal should be about student achievement and ways of improving this.
The Board all agreed with Annette’s recommendation.   Sarah will check to see if ACET teachers can get more than one management unit if they are fixed term units.

Action:  Sarah to check to see if ACET teachers can get more than one management unit if they are fixed term units.

Forward Strategic Agenda:
The following is planned for meetings for the rest of the year:

· Di Drake from MoE will be at the meeting on Thursday 14th of September to talk about CoL.

· Term 4, Week 3 meeting will be a visitor from Accounting for Schools with a focus on the 2018 budget.

· A staff culture update meeting and define next steps for Term 4, Week 5.   It was agreed that this meeting be held on the Thursday of that week.
· Annual Plan meeting – date to be set.

Action Items:
All complete, apart from the ones now listed under “Previous Action Points”.
Correspondence Report:

Since the last meeting the following has been received:

· STA News, July 2017, Issue 274

· NZSTA School Caretakers’ and Cleaners’ Collective Agreement

Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the meeting held on the 29th of June were accepted as a true and accurate record.

The minutes of the Staff culture meeting held on the Staff Culture meeting held on the 15th of June were accepted as a true and accurate record, apart from David’s name being left off those present – Sue will add this in.

Close of Meeting/Date of Next Meeting:

There being no further business the meeting concluded at 9.25pm.  The date of the next Board meeting is Thursday 14th of September 2017. 

This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the Board of Trustees meeting which took place on the 9th of August 2017.

_______________________________________
Chair

_______________________________________
Date
Summary of Actions Items 9 August 2017
Translation of Maori Name:
David will speak with Deacon Danny Karatea-Goddard again about changing the end part of the Maori name for the school.

Senior Block Renaming:
Annette to send letter to Sister Katrina Fabish

Community Consultation:

Anne will add in a question to the survey asking if anyone is interested in exploring options for a new uniform.

Letter of Thanks:

Annette will send letters of thanks on behalf of the Board to Ronan and Helen.

Finance:

Jen to transfer $20,000 to a new term deposit for four months.

Policy Reviews:

1. George to compare old finance policy to new one to ensure everything for St Anthony’s is covered.

2. Anne will look at the Health and Safety and Vulnerable Children policies to ensure everything is covered for our school.

3. Everyone to log in to SchoolDocs and familiarize themselves with the review schedules and policies.    

4. Everyone to also look at the three policies that are due for review this term and comment on any changes.

Innovation in Teaching and Learning Award:

Sarah to check to see if ACET teachers can get more than one management unit if they are fixed term.

Previous Action Points

· Agreed to consider as part of 2018 Strategic plan whether we can include Te Reo Maori lessons. 
· Discuss the review process for SchoolDocs as a Board in Term 4 to determine any necessary changes to the process and to agree the process for sharing policies with the wider community in 2018.

· Annette to write to Cardinal John to request that he opens and blesses our new refurbished senior block, once a timeframe is known for planned completion of the building work.

· Jen to check SchoolDocs to ensure the process is clear for establishing who is in charge when both Principal and Deputy and absent.

· Jen will speak with the people who offered to help to see if they will run an event to raise money for new furniture in the senior block.

